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The Cuyahoga National Park struggled with the issue of how to handle large inventories of historic farm properties.  The National Park Service (NPS) needed to balance the cost of preserving and managing these farm properties while ensuring that the cultural landscape values were preserved.  The NPS partnered with the Cuyahoga Valley Countryside Conservancy to bring new energy, and external financial and agricultural technical capability to revitalize derelict farm properties.

The Cuyahoga Valley Countryside Initiative is an innovative program, conceived and implemented under the leadership of the Superintendent of the Cuyahoga Valley National Park, with multiple program objectives:

· Preservation of agricultural properties and rural landscape values in a National Park setting

· Effective balancing of the park's cultural and natural resource management objectives

· Adaptive re-use of historic farm properties for contemporary and environmentally sustainable agricultural purposes

· Conversion of financial liabilities (unused farm properties) into financial assets (revitalized privately operated farms) which generate income for the park

· Leveraging private investment with targeted public expenditures for maximized mission attainment in a cost-effective manner

· Providing for private use of farm properties while ensuring public accessibility and educational opportunities

· Involving the community in multiple levels of program involvement as lessees, non-profit members and supporters, customers, and visitors

· Accomplishment of the park's legislative mission of preserving the historic, scenic, natural, and recreational values of the Cuyahoga Valley

The Countryside Initiative is not an attempt to preserve the Cuyahoga Valley as a static museum landscape.  Rather, with the assistance of a non-profit partner, the initiative seeks to harness community resources with public real property assets to create a quality, lived-in National Park setting.  The goal of the Countryside Initiative, to be attained over a 10-15 year period, is to transform a derelict agricultural landscape into an exemplar model of sustainability that sensitively balances cultural and natural resource management objectives.  In a decade or so, the Countryside Initiative will transform the Cuyahoga Valley into a vibrant model of environmental best practice in a National Park setting.

For more information, contact Mr. John P. Debo, Jr. at 440-546-5903 or via e-mail at john_debo@nps.gov.
